
















ASYCC 
ACTON SHAPLEIGH YOUTH 

CONSERVATION CORPS 

DOING WHAT'S RIGHT FOR 

SQUARE POND FOR 25 YEARS! 

What We Do: 2024 Activities on Square Pond 
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• Courtesy Boat Inspections

• Erosion Control

• Technical Site Evaluations

• Permitting Assistance

• Invasive Plant Control

• Public Outreach/ Education

Have water runoff or 
erosion issues? Setup a 
technical site evaluation 
(available year round) for 
erosion prevention ideas. 

Contact ASYCC at 
asycc.com/sitevisit 

• 781 Boat Inspections (typically 
1,100 + /-)

o low water level affected
launch numbers

o 21 plant fragments 
discovered (non-invasive) 

o significantly increased 
launch inspection hours

• 5 Erosion Control Projects
o New Asst. Program Director,

Jim Dochtermann
o 8 Crew Members

• 9 Property Owner Evaluations
• Golf Tournament at Province

Lake Golf
o Very successful tournament

with 97 golfers
o Save the 2025 Golf Date:

Friday, August 1st

We thank everyone for their past and continued 
financial support for this important work ASYCC is 

doing on Square Pond (Mousam & Loon too)! 









Summers were spent with cousins and friends romping all over the 

place from sun up to sundown and then flashlight tag after dark. 

Swimming, fishing, and walks to Bob's Trading Post were the big events of the day. For 

one week out of the summer, two cousins from Niagara Falls New York would visit. To say 

that they were rambunctious would be an understatement. It's a miracle they never 

seriously got hurt. Two city boys out in the country on a lake, .... well, you get an idea. 

Time moved on, and when I was sixteen, I started to bring up to the camp on Sundays, a 

certain beautiful brown eyed girl named Connie. We both went to Wells High School, and 

she was from Wells. I was from Ogunquit. To make a long story short, our relationship 

blossomed, and we got married right after we graduated from Wells High School. 

We started a family and spent all the time we could at the lake with our daughter and son. 

We would go swimming, fishing, and water skiing all day long. The canoe and sailboat 

races were tons of fun, and our family won our fair share of the races. 

Then, four grandkids came along and they became part of our summer life at the camp. 

Nana became a full time cook for these hungry munchkins. We would play cribbage until 

late in the night, and I can still hear the laughter coming from that porch. 

Connie loved the fall the best. Activity on the lake got much quieter, the leaves turned 

beautiful colors, and the sunsets were spectacular. We would go for long walks, canoe out 

to the islands, and enjoy the outdoor fireplace that my grandfather and father built many 

years ago. This was her happy place. 

But, Alzheimer's took her away from me in August of last year. We had a memorial service 

right on our beach with many family members and lake friends. A sun dog appeared in 

the sky at the end of the service, so I think she was telling us something. The last time I was 

up in November, a spectacular sign appeared on the water late in the day just before I left. 

She was telling me she was still here and always would be. 
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WATERFALLS 
Not only do we have many walking trails nearby, but Southern Maine offers several 

picturesque waterfalls that are both accessible and captivating. Here are some 
notable ones to explore: 

Cascade Falls (Saco): Located in the heart of Saco, Cascade Falls is a series of 
cascades along the Saco River. The area provides ample parking and handicap 

accessibility, making it suitable for families and individuals with limited mobility. 
Several viewing platforms and a scenic riverwalk trail offer various vantage points to 

admire the falls. 

Jewell Falls (Portland): Situated within the Fore River Sanctuary, Jewell Falls is 
Portland's only natural waterfall. The 85-acre preserve features a network of trails that 
wind through diverse habitats, including forests and wetlands, leading visitors to this 

serene waterfall. 

Presumpscot Falls (Falmouth): Easily accessible, Presumpscot Falls can be reached via 
a trail from Presumpscot Falls Park to a scenic overlook. Alternatively, trails from Oat 
Nuts Park and Presumpscot River Preserve lead to the falls. The Oat Nuts Park Trail is 

a 2.5-mile out-and-back route, making it ideal for families with children. 

4. Kennebunk Falls (Kennebunk): Right along Main Street in Kennebunk, a small
bridge crosses the Mousam River beside an old mill, where water once powered the 

mill. Today, the water cascades over a ledge, creating a picturesque scene as it drains 
into the Atlantic Ocean. 

These falls not only provide scenic beauty, but also opportunities for hiking, relaxation 
and connecting with nature in Southern Maine. 
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2024 Water Quality Report 

The summer of '24 was awesome. The lake was busy with a lot of people 

enjoying the great weather. As the graph shows, the water clarity was lower in 

June due to some rain and a lot of pollen, around 16' of visibility. After the 

pollen stopped, the clarity improved to well above 20' which is very clear 

water. The average clarity remained excellent for the rest of the summer. 

I have included 3 graphs with this letter. 

• The first one is a graph of the water temperature from late May until mid­

September. As you can see the surface temperature changes quite a bit

but the bottom temperature remains almost the same. The highest

temperature was about 81 degrees in mid-July but the water cooled off

after that.

• The second graph is water clarity. Clarity started low in June but steadily

increased into July and August, showing good improvement throughout the

summer.

• The third graph is a measure of dissolved oxygen(DO) in the water.

Dissolved oxygen is a good measure of lake health. If the oxygen is too low the 

fish can't survive and algae can take over the lake. The dissolved oxygen at the 

bottom of the lake always goes down to almost 0. This is normal due to the 

water temperature being so much colder. By measuring the DO over the full 

water column we can compare the readings year after year and determine if 

there are any major changes that require any external action. 

The data shows that Square Pond is healthy. 

The Lake Stewards of Maine is the agency that all data is reported to, and they 

monitor any changes in the data from all lakes in Maine. They are a non-profit 

organization and are always short on funding but are critical to informing water 

quality monitors about what our readings are telling us. If anyone wants to 

donate to them you can go to their web site www.lakestewardsofmaine.org 

As always if anyone has questions you can email me at rcaronster@gmail.com 

We are all looking forward to a sunnier summer for 2025. 
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THE SCIENCE BEHIND 

THE BREEZE 

Why Shapleigh is Windy ... BY MARJI KILGUS 

The eastern side of Square Pond may seem windier due to a combination of 
local geography, prevailing winds, and the open nature of the lakea€™ s 
surface. Here are the main reasons: 
1. Prevailing Winds: In much of the northeastern United States, including Maine, 
prevailing winds often come from the west or northwest. As these winds travel 
across Square Pond, they gain momentum over the open water and hit the 
eastern shore with greater force.
2. Geographical Features: The surrounding landscape of the pond, such as hills 
or trees on the western side, can create a funneling effect, directing and 
amplifying winds as they move eastward. This can make the eastern shore feel 
consistently windier.
3. Thermal Effects: During the day, the sun heats the land and water differently. 
Warm air over the land rises, drawing cooler air from the lake' s surface. This can 
enhance wind patterns, particularly on the eastern side if it aligns with prevailing 
breezes.
4. Open Water Exposure: The eastern shore may have fewer natural windbreaks, 
such as trees or buildings, compared to other parts of the pond. This allows 
winds to hit the area more directly and with greater intensity.

These factors combine to create the perception that the eastern side of Square 
Pond is consistently windier, especially during certain times of day or weather 
conditions. 26 



Little 

Island 

Erosion 
I was walking on the 

lake this week and was 

surprised to see 

snowmobile tracks 

running over the little 

island. It appears some 

of the vegetation has 

been damaged and 

thought it would be a 

good idea to remind 

people to be respectful 

of these 

environmentally 

sensitve areas. With 

the high water from a 

year ago and now the 

damage from winter 

activities, the little 

island could be 

compromised, turning 

into a sandbar and 

more of a navigation 

hazard. 

- Lee Robator




















